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Bellbrook Music Boosters 
Executive Booster Meeting Minutes
Monday, January 4th, 2016
6:15pm
BHS Library
The meeting was called to order at 6:23pm by President, Tamara Cary.       
In attendance:  Tamara Cary, Jennifer Huff, Ben Luedtke, Tony Haugrud, Lindy Sparrow, Anne Kreider, Joy Jones, Tracey Waller, Chris Foster, Barb Siler, Dan Miller, Don Schrodi
The Executive Membership heard a report or acted upon the following:

· Approved December minutes (motion Ben, second Lindy, all approved )
· President Report
· Corporate/Individual sponsorship – have received donations from 2 businesses and 1 individual in Dec
· Jeff Stahl from Parts XPress bought the Big Bird trailer and donated it to the Boosters; has also donated much to the Pit Dads.  He was told that his business would be recognized if we ever did that.   Approved to grant him status as $5000 donor (motion Anne, second Jen, all approved).  However, as there are no other sponsors at the $5000 level, we will wait to add Parts XPress until we have some others.

· PayPal account – Have one but cannot get into it yet as all passwords have expired.  Would like to use it for ease of donations.  Tamara and Don will continue to explore.  Don will also look into direct deposit into PNC, which might save us the PayPal fee.  

· Lockbox for Middle School – Would like to have one for ease of payment for middle schoolers.  School will attach to wall inside band room if we provide.  Group agreed it was worth pursuing and Tamara will explore next steps.

· Elections – Time to submit nominations for elections in Mar with those elected taking effect in April.  All officers are up for election, plus Ben, Dan, and Lindy’s positions on the Trustees.  Also, while not elected positions, will need Scrip Coordinator and Euchre Party Chair.    
· General meeting attendance – Has increased from 2014 to 2015 and month to month.  Thanks to Joy for her efforts in achieving that increase!
· Treasurer’s Report 
· 2015 Budget – We were $10,183 over budget for last year.  This is primarily due to unbudgeted $4000 for stadium jackets (took advantage of good deal from Lions Club who offered to pay a portion) and $5130 for trailer (took advantage of good deal to share cost with the Athletic Boosters).  There also were some smaller unanticipated maintenance/upgrade expenses, such as a new freezer for the Bird Feeder.  All were able to be covered by our “savings” account.  
· Uniforms – In addition to the over-budget amount above, we were unable to “save” the $5000 that the school board asks us to have as surplus each year to hold for eventual new uniform purchases and other expenses (such as the new trailer, Bird Feeder repairs, etc.).  Chris offered that the current marching band uniforms were purchased in 2012 and they should last 8-10 years, if typical.  So we should plan for new marching band uniforms in 2019 or 2020 at a cost of ~$300 each.

· Fees – This is a continual discussion as to whether or not we should request an increase in marching band fees to help offset the lagging budget.  The last dues increase was in 2012 from $615 to the current $645.  The school board is reluctant to consider another increase at this point and we will continue to look at other options to increase income.

· Board of Trustees Report
· None
· Old Business

· None
Adjournment at 7:18pm, motion Anne and second Dan
Next Executive Booster Meeting: 
Monday, February 1st, 2016
6:15pm, BHS Library
